
 

APPENDIX J  

 

CULTURAL RESOURCE  COORDINATION/CORRESPONDENCE 

 

• December 17, 2010 - Corps letter to the State Historic Preservation Officer 
• December 27, 2010 - Corps letters (23)  to the Tribes 
• January 12, 2011 – Arkansas State Historic Preservation Officer Ltr to Corps 

  



 

 



DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
MEMPHIS DISTRICT CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

167 NORTH MAIN STREET B-202 
MEMPHIS  TN 38103-1894 

  
December 17, 2010 

Planning, Programs, & Project 
  Management Division 
Environmental Analysis Branch 
 
Ms. Frances Mc Swain 
Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer 
Arkansas Historic Preservation Program 
1500 Tower Building 
323 Center Street 
Little Rock, Arkansas 72201 
 
Dear Ms. Mc Swain: 
 

Memphis District, U. S. Army Corps of Engineers proposes to restore three meanders in the lower 
seven miles of the Cache River north of Clarendon, Arkansas as an ecosystem restoration project, Monroe 
County, Arkansas. 

 
Work will consist of removing previously constructed plugs in various meanders of the river and 

building stone weirs within the river bottom.  Plug removal will be conducted either from the existing 
spoil dirt piles or from floating equipment.  All removed materials will be placed on existing spoil piles 
along the river.  Stone weirs will be constructed by placing stone along the river bottom; work will be 
conducted by equipment on floating platforms.  Entry into the project area will be via existing roads or by 
water; no new roads will be constructed. 
 

I have enclosed “Figure 2 Location of Isolated Meanders” to give you an aerial view of the project 
area and the locations of the meanders.  I have also enclosed an enlarged version of the De Valls Bluff SE 
and NE topographic maps (combined) with the project meanders marked on it.  The enlarged map is 
actually on a 1:24,000 scale. 

 
Due to the fact that all work will be conducted from floating platforms and all access will be via 

public roads or the levee this office has determined that no significant cultural resources can be affected 
by this work.  Thus, we do not propose to conduct further cultural resources work for this project.  
 

Should you need further information, I can be contacted at 901-544-0710, 901-544-3955 (fax), or by 
mail at Jimmy.D.McNeil@usace.army.mil. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jimmy McNeil 
District Archeologist 

Enclosures 




















































